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Pacific Northwest Track & Field Association Board Meeting 

June 20, 2005 – College Club

Attending

Derrek Berkompas, Kenny Emerick, Jim Fields, Doris Heritage, Bev LaVeck, Patti Petesch, Gwen Robertson, Lawrie Robertson, Bill Roe, Bob Springer, Neal Stoddard, and Ken Weinbel,

Call to Order and Minutes

President Patti Petesch called the June 20, 2005 PNTF Board of Directors meeting to order. She asked if there were any corrections, revisions or additions to the May meeting minutes. The minutes were approved as written.

 Treasurer’s Report

Gwen Robertson distributed the Associations monthly financial report. There were no issues or developments to note.

President’s Report

President Petesch was pleased to report that a number of local athletes have done well in the major meets, including:

· Ginnie Powell (USC) was the 2005 NCAA Champion in the hurdles and Kate Soma (UW) won the Pole Vault.

· Two SPU athletes excelled at the NCAA Division II Championships - Chris Randolph won the Men’s Decathlon and Danielle Ayers-Stamper was second in the women’s decathlon. 

· Brie Felnagle set a new Washington State High School 1600/mile record in placing second in the mile at the NIKE National Scholastic Meet and Bellarmine Prep teammate, Nicole Cochran won the Freshman Mile at the same North Carolina event.

· Patti also noted that the two Seattle Times Western Washington Athletes of the Year had strong ties to our Junior Olympics and youth programs

Patti announced that the Seattle Masters Meet will require corrected results which will be out shortly. The USATF Annual Workshop will be in Indianapolis in late August. Patti will be representing the association and invited others to consider attending. There is a subsidy provided by USATF to cover basic costs.

Registration Report 

The membership chair is working on entering membership cards for this weekend’s Junior Olympics Association Championships. Janell reports the following:

· Youth = 799

· Open = 190

· Masters = 287

· Clubs = 43

Old Business
PNTF Website Development and Update: Brian Hodges informed Bob Springer that he will need to defer work on the Association website due to his wife’s serious illness. Bob Springer posted the recent Junior Olympics multi-events results on Monday morning and the Association Meet results will be posted soon after next weekend’s Association Championships. 

Coaches Education: A Level One Coaches Education School is planned for December 16-18 at at Eastern Washington State University. For registrations received by November 30, the tuition will be $125. 

Grant Application. An USATF Associations Committee Grant application is being prepared. Our Youth Committee will secure the resources to meet the match requirement permitting the application to go forward. Our application has two components. First, we are seeking support for the storage, organization and labeling of all Youth Committee equipment. A heated facility has been identified with the very reasonable cost of only $150 per month. As a second component, we are proposing to produce a multi-lingual brochure on our youth programs. To date, Patti has identified writers fluent in Spanish, Vietnamese, and three east African languages. This outreach and marketing effort will be targeted to reach, involve and bring the benefits of our sport to previously underserved groups.

New Business

Annual PNTF Meeting. Bill Roe and Patti Petesch remain interested in creating either a daylong or afternoon annual meeting covering topics of wide enough interest to attract 50-75 athletes, coaches, officials, community members and sport volunteers. Ralph Morton, Executive Director of the Seattle Sports Council is interested in meeting with us in the fall to discuss plans for the creation of a dedicated track and field complex capable of hosting national championship and international grand prix caliber events. Such a meeting was viewed as an excellent audience for this briefing, solicit input and to promote interest in the complex. Bill and Patti would like to have this briefing in conjunction with our September annual meeting. A Planning Committee including Bill Roe, Patti Petesch and Ken Emerick was formed to create a viable plan for this fall’s meeting and to consider how to involve a larger number in the Association’s activities.

Youth Committee

Ken Emerick reported that the Youth Committee contested a multi-events championship for the younger kids on June 19. This weekend will be the Junior Olympic Association Championships on June 24-25 and officials are still needed for either or both days. It appears that the numbers will down slightly this year due to the National Championships location – Indianapolis. This is the norm when the Nationals are distant from Seattle. The Youth are working on upgrading their equipment. 

Open Committee

Bill Roe reported on a number of outstanding performances. The All-Comers Meets are going well at Shoreline Stadium. Attendance is up along with income and sponsorships allowing the program to break even. The White River 50-Miler National Championships will be held again this July. There is growing interest in creating a World Trail Events Championships. Neal Stoddard reported on the PNTF Masters Road Championships. Fremont 5K Championship was held. Next up in this series will be the Jock ’n Jill Half-Marathon on September 5.

Masters Committee

Ken Weinbel reported on the results of the recent Parks Department Master Meet. The event went well and he thanked the officials for their assistance. The next Masters meet will be the Seattle Masters Classic on July 15 and 16 at the West Seattle Stadium. The Weight Pentathlon will be on September 8 and 9. Sadly, Ken reported that Betty Joslin died on June 9. Her husband, our most senior master athlete, Leon, is living at the Kenny Home. The Association extends our condolences to Leon and his family.

Neal Stoddard reported on the Beat the Bridge 8K Championship and the Fremont Run 5K Championships. These are part of the Masters Road Championships series. The next series event will be the Super Jock ’n Jill Half Marathon in Woodinville on September 5.

Bev LaVeck reported on interest in arranging for Dave McGovern to conduct a race walking clinic on the Eastside if adequate interest can be developed. It was suggested that signs be posted about the clinic in each of the Seattle track complexes.

Officials Committee and Updates

Lawrie Robertson reported that he and Lane Dowell will be meeting with WIAA Executive Director Mike Colbrese to brief him on the implementation of the statewide high school training program that Bob Springer, Lane and Lawrie are developing with the State Coaches Association.  Derrek is working with Bob Springer to organize a weeknight recertification clinic in Tacoma at a convenient site in the Tacoma area. It was recommended that they consider the UPS Field House as possibly for the second or third week in September. Bob Springer reported that the badges for the new Olympiad have been delayed due to the volume of new national certifications. 

Other Business

Bill Roe reported that the 2006 Annual Meeting will be relocated from Fresno to Indianapolis. 

Adjournment

There will not be a Board meeting in July. The next meeting will be August 15 at the College Club.

· Respectfully submitted by Lawrie Robertson

Lawrie. --  Thanks for stepping in while I was out of town.  --    Bob Langenbach

